
Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery 

Notice of Acceptance of an Application for Solid Waste Facility Permit 
Modification for the Ben Lomond Transfer Station 

Date of Notice: August 19, 2020 

SOLID WASTE FACILITY PERMIT/ 
FACILITY NUMBER: 44-AA-0005

PROJECT LOCATION: 9835 Newell Creek Road, Ben Lomond, CA 
95005 

FACILITY CONTACT: Kasey Kolassa, (831) 454-2160 

APPLICANT: Santa Cruz County 

DATE APPLICATION RECEIVED: July 9, 2020 

DATE EA ACCEPTED APPLICATION: August 4, 2020 

EA CONTACT: Joy Isaacson, (916) 341-6772 

Please be advised that the Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery 
(CalRecycle), acting as the solid waste Enforcement Agency (EA) for Santa Cruz 
County, has accepted an application package for a Solid Waste Facility Permit (SWFP) 
Modification for the Ben Lomond Transfer Station.  This public notice was prepared 
pursuant to Title 27, California Code of Regulations (27 CCR), Section 21660.3.   

Project Description 
The Ben Lomond Transfer Station is an existing large volume transfer/processing facility 
operating under a full Solid Waste Facilities Permit issued on September 15, 2000.  The 
application package for SWFP Modification is to update the findings, conditions, 
regulatory references, prohibitions, self-monitoring and incorporate the updated 
Transfer/Processing Report. There will be no changes to the permitted tonnage, hours, 
or acreage.  

EA’s Determination  
On August 4, 2020, the EA accepted the application for a modified SWFP submitted by 
Santa Cruz County. The EA’s preliminary determination is that the proposed changes 
are such that the SWFP does not need to include further restrictions, prohibitions, 
mitigations, terms, conditions or other measures to adequately protect public health, 
public safety, ensure compliance with state minimum standards or to protect the 
environment, pursuant to 27 CCR 21665. 
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For Additional Information 
Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, please contact Mr. Kolassa or Ms. Isaacson regarding 
the review of the application and supporting documents. 

Comments 
Written comments may be submitted to CalRecycle, Waste Permitting, Compliance & 
Mitigation Division (MS 10A-15), P.O. Box 4025, Sacramento, CA 95812 or may be 
emailed to Ms. Isaacson at joy.isaacson@calrecycle.ca.gov. 
 
Appeals Process 
For information on the appeals process, pursuant to Public Resource Code, Section 
44307, regarding the EA’s approval and issuance of the SWFP Modification, please 
contact Ms. Isaacson at the phone number and/or email provided above.  
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